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January 25, 2023 

Theodore A. Wyka, M anager 
National Security Administration 
Los Alamos National Laboratory 
3747 West Jemez Road, A 316 

Los Alamos, NM 87544 

RE: APPROVAL 

MICHELLE LUJAN GRISHAM 

GOVERNOR 

Michael Mikolanis, Manager 

JAMES C. KENNEY 

CABINET SECRETARY 

DOE Environmental Management 
Los Alamos Field Office 
1200, Trin ity Drive, Suite 400 

Los Alamos, NM 87545 

NOTIFICATION OF A CLASS 1 PERMIT MODIFICATION TO UPDATE CONTACT 
INFORMATION AND EMERGENCY EQUIPMENT IN THE LOS ALAMOS HAZARDOUS 
WASTE FACILITY PERMIT 
LOS ALAMOS NATIONAL LABORATORY 
EPA ID#NM0890010515 
HWB-LANL-22-093 

Dear Mssrs. Wyka and Mikolanis: 

On December 9, 2022, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) received the United 
States Department of Energy (DOE), Triad National Security (Triad), LLC, and Newport News 
Nuclear BWXT-Los Alamos, LLC (N3B) (collectively referred to as the Permittees) Notification of 
a Class 1 Permit Modification to Update Contact Information and Emergency Equipment in the 
Los Alamos Hazardous Waste Facility Permit (Notification) referenced by EPC-DO-22-308/LA­
UR-22-31055. 

This Notification updates Attachment D, Contingency Plan, in accordance with the code of 
federal regulations (CFR) 40, §270.42, Appendix I, Item B.6.d, and updates emergency contact 
information. This modification also removes references to alphanumeric pagers and is modified 
in accordance with 40 CFR §270.42 Appendix I, Item B.6.b, replacement w ith functionally 
equivalent emergency equipment. 

NMED has updated the Permit, At tachment D, Contingency Plan, after ensuring compliance 
w ith the applicable permit modification regulations at 20.4.1.900 NMAC, incorporating 40 CFR 
§270.42 Appendix I, items B.6.b and B.6.d. 

NMED has reviewed the Notification and has incorporated the changes into the Los Alamos 
Hazardous Waste Facility Permit. The modified Permit is available on the NMED's Hazardous 
Bureau website at: https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-waste/lanl-permit/ 
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Siona Briley of my staff at (505) 

690-5160 or via email at siona .briley@state.nm.us. 

Sincerely, 

Digitally signed by Rick 

Rick Sh ea n t~~:~2023_0, .2s 09:46:21 
-07'00' 

Rick Shean 

Chief 

Hazardous Waste Bureau 

Cc: N. Dhawan, NMED HWB 

S. Briley, NMED HWB 

M. Schatz, NMED HWB 

L. King, US EPA Region 6 

K. Armijo, NA-LA 

L. Bishop, EM-LA 

J. Payne, Triad 

P. Padilla, Triad 

K. Ellers, N3B 

C. Maupin, N3B 

P. Maestas, N3B 

W. Alexander, N3B 

locatesteam@ lan l.gov 

epccorrespondence@lan l.gov 

em la.docs@em.doe .gov 

n3brecords@EM-LA.DOE.GOV 

RegDocs@EM-LA.DOE.GOV 
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